
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

    

   

   

   

 

    

  

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

   

      

 

      

    

   

     

   

       

     

 

   

     

  

 

    

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
  

 

~ ARCADIS I Design & Consultancy 
fornatural and 
built assets 

John Mefford, LHG Arcadis U.S., Inc. 

Washington State Department of Ecology 111 SW Columbia Street 

Toxics Cleanup Program / Central Regional Office Suite 670 

1250 Alder Street Seattle 

Union Gap, WA 98903 Washington 98101 

Tel 206 325 5254 

www.arcadis.com 

Subject: 

Progress Report – First Quarter 2020 ENVIRONMENT 

Chevron 96590 

232 East Woodin Avenue 
Date: 

Chelan, WA 98816 
July 15, 2020 

Contact: 

Grayson Fish 

Dear John Mefford: 

Phone: 

On behalf of Chevron Environmental Management Company (CEMC), Arcadis (206) 413-6552 
U.S., Inc. (Arcadis) is providing this progress report to document activities 

performed to satisfy the requirements of Agreed Order No. 10629 (Agreed Order) Email: 

associated with the former Chevron facility 96590 located at 232 East Woodin Grayson.Fish 

Avenue in Chelan, Washington (site). @arcadis.com 

Section VII D of the Agreed Order requires quarterly progress reports be 
Our ref: 

submitted to the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) by the 15th 
30045295 

of the month following the reporting period. This report summarizes activities 

completed from April 1 through June 30, 2020. 

Description of Actions Taken to Comply with Agreed Order 

• On May 29, 2020, Arcadis submitted the Draft Phase 5 Supplemental 

Remedial Investigation (SRI) Work Plan to Ecology for review. 

• Ecology responded with comments regarding the Draft Phase 5 SRI Work 

Plan in an email dated June 1, 2020. Arcadis responded to comments on 

June 3, 2020, in an email. 

• On June 17, 2020, Arcadis submitted the Final Phase 5 SRI Work Plan which 

incorporated Ecology’s comments. 
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John Mefford 

Department of Ecology 

July 15, 2020 

• On June 25, 2020, Ecology provided approval of the Phase 5 SRI Work Plan in a letter. 

Changes in Key Personnel 

• No changes. 

Description of work planned for the Next Reporting Period 

• Gettler-Ryan Inc. is scheduled to conduct groundwater monitoring at the site the week of July 27, 

2020 

• Continue preparing for Phase 5 SRI implementation 

• Work with property owners to gain access required for the Phase 5 SRI 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Arcadis U.S., Inc. 

Grayson Fish, LG 

Project Manager 

Copies: 

Tim Bishop, CEMC 
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